Office of Airport Safety and Standards

800 Independence Avenue, SW Washington, DC 20591

October 30, 2020

Administration

Dear Airport Operators and Airport Industry Representatives:

We are circulating Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) Draft Advisory Circular (AC) 150/5210-24A, Airport Foreign Object Debris (FOD), to interested industry associations to obtain comment and recommendations of actions taken.

The FAA recommends the guidelines contained in this AC. This AC provides voluntary guidance for all airport operators for the operation and/or installation of Airport Foreign Object Debris (FOD) systems on civil airports not owned or operated by the U.S. Department of Defense (DoD).

Please review this draft document and comment as appropriate. Please identify your recommended changes, provide a rationale for the recommendations, and specify the sections of the document that are impacted. The final document may be revised as a result of the comments received and our further review.

Comments received by November 24 will be considered for inclusion in the document. Concurrence to the enclosure is requested. Comments may be submitted via electronic correspondence to <a href="mailto:Freddie.James@faa.gov">Freddie.James@faa.gov</a> or via written correspondence to:

Federal Aviation Administration 800 Independence Avenue SW C/O Freddie James Airport Safety and Standards AAS-300 Room 618E Washington DC 20591

You can also find the enclosed document on the FAA's draft Advisory Circular page at <a href="https://www.faa.gov/airports/resources/draft\_advisory\_circulars/">https://www.faa.gov/airports/resources/draft\_advisory\_circulars/</a>.

Sincerely,

Birkely M. Rhodes

Manager Airport Safety and

**Operations** 

Enclosure